PADSTOW TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the Leisure, Tourism and Open Spaces Committee meeting held on Tuesday 3 December 2013 at the Council Offices, Unit 5b Trecerus Industrial Estate, Padstow at 7.00 pm
Present:
C Watson-Smyth (Chair), R Buscombe, A P Flide (part), R Higman, D N Vivian and Mrs T Walter 
In Attendance: Mrs K Pemberton (Town Clerk), Tim Wotton (DCH), Rob Stephenson (Padstow Skatepark/Padstow Enterprise) and 4 members of the public
LTOS2013/35
Apologies for absence and announcements: There were no apologies.  
Agenda Order: The Chairman announced that agenda item 10a would now be taken in confidential session. He further announced that there may be the possibly that some of the discussion on Agenda item 10b would also be considered under confidential session.

LTOS2013/36
Declarations of Interest: Councillor Mrs T Walter declared an interest in agenda item 9: Correspondence, request for an ice cream trike pitch.
LTOS2013/37
Public Participation: A member of public addressed the Committee in respect of agenda item 9.  They were a local family and would welcome the opportunity to start a small business involving an ice cream trike serving locally sourced ice cream from Easter holidays up until October.  They required a pitch, ideally several pitches.  They suggested pitches at Stile Field, car parks, spots around the harbour, or closeby the ferry points.
LTOS2013/38
Minutes Tuesday 18 June 2013: RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 18 June 2013 were a true record of the meeting and they were signed by the chair.
LTOS2013/39
Minutes Tuesday 3 September 2013: RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 3 September 2013 were a true record of the meeting and they were signed by the chair.
LTOS2013/40
Skate Park: The Chairman invited Rob Stephenson to address the Committee.  Mr Stephenson outlined that he provided a comprehensive update for Councillors’ back in May.  He gave a brief overview for the benefit of the Committee outlining the issues relating to planning and how matters had stalled.  He also outlined how he had been taken matters forward in order to address concerns raised by planners.  Other sites had been explored but these had proved problematic.  The main concern with the site at Jubilee Parc related to the impact of noise on neighbouring properties.  He was in discussions with an expert on acoustics of stakeparks and had also drawn up plans which involved moving the proposed Skatepark further over the other side of the field away from the neighbouring property.  He considered, with his dealing with young people through the local youth group, that there was still great interest in having such a facility.   
He would like either the Council or the Trustees to pursue with putting in a further planning application and suggested that a public meeting could be held providing information and drawings of the proposal.

Some queries were raised by Councillors, Mr Stephenson confirmed that unfortunately grant funding from CITA was withdrawn.  There were no guarantees as such with the noise/acoustic issues however, he was seeing more stakeparks being erected.  He considered the time was right, in view of the number of stakeparks now progressing, to put in an application.
The Committee thanked Mr Stephenson for this report.

LTOS2013/41
Clerks Report/Work Programme: Noted for information.
LTOS2013/42
Correspondence: Request for Ice Cream Trike Pitch: 
Councillor Walter left the meeting for this item.

It was noted that this matter had been referred from Council to this Committee for consideration.  Overall it was felt that no such permission should be given in Stile Field.  This was an area to walk and enjoy the views, furthermore bikes were not permitted.  Generally the Town Council didn’t have many areas that could be utilised in this regard.  However, the Town Council did tender out some spaces, which could be areas they may be interested in.  These were a space at Marks Shelter and Blockhouse (Lawns Car Park).  These would be advertised early next year.  Posters would be available on Council notices boards and available on the Council’s websites.  The couple were encouraged to look out for this and contact the Town Clerk should they have any queries.
The Committee welcomed the enthusiasm of the young couple and wished them well in their venture.  It was suggested that they may also like to contact Padstow Harbour Commissioners and Cornwall Council who may be able to help. 
Councillor Walter returned to the meeting.

LTOS2013/43
Updates: a) Rock Failure: Minute number LTOS2013/51 refers. 
b) Padstow Foyer and Core Building: The Chairman invited Tim Wotton of DCH to provide an update for the Committee.  
Foyer Building: Mr Wotton reminded the Committee of the options which they had been exploring in respect of the Foyer which were outlined back in June.  The option of disposal was also on the table.  Feedback and viability to progress with either a larger local employer or affordable housing didn’t make these options plausible.  A support organisation was still being looked into.  There were various questions raised on the possibility of conversion to affordable housing, being the preferred route which the Town Council had outlined before and put in writing to DCH.  There were obstacles with regards to the space available to convert, potential costs involved and covenants in place.  So far there had been little interest shown for people to occupy and live in a shared facility.  
Negotiations were ongoing with Cornwall Council with regards to lifting the age restrictions of from 16 to 24.  Comment was made that if the covenant was lifted the property should be re-advertised on Home Choice.  A number of Councillors were aware of housing issues within the town and were sure local people would show interest.  Mr Wotton suggested that any such interest be advised to him.   
Core Building: There were covenants on this building also.  DCH was keen to ascertain if the Town Council or any groups were interested in the running of this facility.  The Town Clerk had requested a copy of the lease from Mr Wotton which was still awaited.  Comment was made at the disappointed that the Town Council donated land for this facility to be built and it would now seem it was no longer viable.  
c) Plantation: The tree surgeon would be onsite at the end of the January in order to take down some further trees. From the tree survey that was undertaken this was the last of major works.  Once this had taken place the Council’s maintenance team should be able to address the remainder of the clearance matters highlighted in the report.  This would then provide a blank canvas to commence any future works which the Committee may wish to identify and take forward.
LTOS2013/44
Bandstand Issues: Committee was referred to the agenda report which outlined how popular the bandstand was in respect of the main 6 weeks holiday period over the summer and issues with some bands not turning up for their performances when they were scheduled in June and the end of September, this was mainly due to poor weather.  Committee was asked if they would like to change start and finish times during the year and also add any additional dates during the peak season.  It was outlined that any changes would need to be agreed by Cornwall Council.  

RESOLVED to not change the performance start date of June or finish date of September and that no additional dates be added during the peak season.  Requested that bands be advised of costs the Town Council still incurred if they are unable to turn up for their performance.  


The lighting on the bandstand was also discussed with Committee be advised as to the whether it would like to the Town Clerk to look into green energy.  It was outlined that the bandstand lighting had not been reinstated due to cost in respect of repair, not running costs.  RESOLVED the Town Clerk not progress this matter.
LTOS2013/45
Memorial Tablet and Headstone Charges: RESOLVED that the anomaly relating to the charges of a memorial tablet and headstone be amended as outlined in the agenda report.
LTOS2013/46
War Memorial Stile Field: Committee was referred to the agenda report.  It was outlined that only a professional could clean/refurbish War Memorials.  Committee could not clarify if the Town Council owned the War Memorial.  RESOLVED to continue to look into this matter and report back to a future meeting.
LTOS2013/47
Date of Next Meeting: The date of the next meeting of Tuesday 4 March 2014 at 7.00 pm was noted.
LTOS2013/48
It was RESOLVED to exclude the press and public due to the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted.

LTOS2013/49
Wheal Jubilee Trust: See confidential minutes.
LTOS2013/50
Insurance Claim: See confidential minutes.
LTOS2013/51
Rock Failure: See confidential minutes.
LTOS2013/52
Padstow Foyer and Core Building: An update was given in respect of the future of the library service and covenants in respect of the Foyer.
Meeting closed at 8.33 pm

